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DRAFT-03/03/2011
FINAL –03/10/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For February 24, 2011
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:12 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Sunland Park Elementary School Cafeteria.  
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Manuela Huerta, and Jennifer Viramontes.  Maria Saenz arrived at 5:13 p.m. 

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by SPE “Odyssey of the Mind” students Oscar Villa, Judith Villa, Nataly Ontiveros, and Alexa Ruiz.  


	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde 

           Sunland Park Elementary principal Raquel Ramirez introduced the Odyssey of the Minds students who recited the Preamble to the Constitution and the Preamble in their own words.  Their sponsor is Mrs. Jennifer Mares. 
          Mr. George Foster addressed the Board and the audience.  He thanked everyone for their prayers, thoughts and kindness to him and his family during the time and following the accident in which he and his wife were involved.   
          Deputy Yturralde introduced the Spanish Spelling Bee winners, 1st place winner from STMS Andrea Ramirez, and the 2nd place winner from GMS Jocelyn Rodriquez.  

          Deputy Yturralde congratulated the English Spelling Bee winners, 1st place winner Madison Leyva from La Union Elementary, 2nd place winner Luis Sevilla from Mesquite Elementary, and 3rd place winner Francisco Triviz from Vado Elementary. 

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Viramontes thanked Mr. Foster and was glad he was back at DPA.  Mrs. Viramontes recognized Mrs. Huerta for this was her last board meeting.  She welcomed and introduced Ms. Gloria Irigoyen, the new board member for District 1.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked the Odyssey of the Mind students for reciting the Preamble and their sponsor Ms. Jennifer Mares.  She congratulated all of the athletic teams going into state playoff competition and wished them well.  Mrs. Viramontes said she and the board members attended the NMSBA board institute.  While in Santa Fe, they attended the legislative session presentations for SPE and STE for their ELL test scores.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Mr. Ford said it was good to be out at the schools for board meetings.  He welcomed Mr. Foster back and wished him continued good health.  Mr. Ford said that all the board members had attended the board institute and enjoyed the trainings they received and was glad they were able to attend.  

	
	Secretary Saenz apologized for being late.  She thanked Mrs. Ramirez, SPE and the students for hosting the board meeting and their presentation.  Ms. Saenz thanked Mr. Foster and was glad that he was back.  Ms. Saenz welcomed Ms. Irigoyen.  She has already attended her first NMSBA workshop and will do well.  She thanked Mrs. Huerta for all of her years of service, the fine job she has done and told her she would be missed.  Ms. Saenz congratulated the STHS athletes for having done well.  

	
	Daniel Castillo thanked Mrs. Ramirez for her hospitality in hosting the meeting.  He welcomed Mr. Foster and told him it was good to have him back.  Mr. Castillo thanked Mrs. Huerta for her service to the Board and welcomed Ms. Irigoyen to the Board.  

	
	Manuela Huerta thanked Mrs. Ramirez and SPE for hosting the meeting and the dinner.  She added a thank you to the parents that helped prepare it.  She welcomed Mr. Foster back and hopes he continues to recover.  She thanked everyone for their support while she served on the board.  Mrs. Huerta welcomed Ms. Irigoyen and wished her well working with the Board and the District.  

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – none 
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the minutes for February 10, 2011.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:   None

	
	8.  Action Items:  

	Revisions to SPED Policy and Procedures
	A. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Revisions to the SPED Policy and Procedures handbook.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	NMSBA Excellence Student Achievement Award 
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to nominate Mr. Ralph Sam Yturralde for the NMSBA Excellence Student Achievement Award.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Item:

	 2011-2012 Textbook Adoption 
	A. Vicki Lopez, Coordinator for Instructional Materials informed the Board that each of the schools in the district have evaluated available books and materials in anticipation of the 2011-12 Social Studies adoption.  The final district choices and projected budget was discussed.  Ms. Lopez said that the adoption was pending funding.  

	 Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended January 31, 2011
	B. Erica Villarreal, Fund Accountant, presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of January 31, 2011.  Ms. Villarreal went over the monthly report and answered questions from the Board.  

	Smart Start K-3 + Program at Berino and Riverside 
	C.  Ann Steinhoff, Director for Instructional Support, presented to the Board information to establish a Smart Start K-3+ Program at Berino Elementary and Riverside Elementary.  Ms. Steinhoff said that the District has an opportunity to participate in an I3 (Investing in Innovation) sub grant from Utah State University that allows the district to extend the K-3+ into Berino and Riverside.  Both schools qualify for the program but are presently not receiving state funding. 

	Revisit Policy ACA- (1) 
	D. Secretary Saenz said that a presentation they attended while at the NMSBA Institute was on bullying.  Legislation currently being looked at is that all school districts must have a policy on bullying. Additions to the current policy to be considered are:  Under Sanctions, any school employees, certified or not certified, who fails to report bullying will be reprimanded and under Health Education, establish promote and carryout programs educating the students on bullying.  

	Adjourn
	10.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:33 p.m.                      
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